
Editor’s Comment:   

I have looked at the written exchanges between the author and reviewers, as well as the recommendation 

by Pr. S. Femmam, along with the original and revised versions of the manuscript (including the 

enhanced Introduction as requested by both reviewers).  I am happy to recommend publication in the 

Physical Science International Journal. 

 

Editor’s Details:  

Dr. Thomas F. George 

Chancellor / Professor 
Department of Chemistry and Physics, 
University of Missouri-St. Louis, Boulevard St. Louis, USA 
 


